## Belcher, John 1841 - 1913



John Belcher [also known as John Belcher, Junr.] was born the son of the architect John Belcher (1816?-1890) in Southwark, Surrey [now London], England on 10 July 1841. He trained with his father between 1857-1865, and for a period in the office of Richard Bell (1809?-1874). Belcher was in partnership with his father from 1865 to 1875, with James Walter James (1846-1935); with Arthur Beresford Pite (1861-1934) from 1882 to 1897; and with John James Joass (1868-1952) from 1905 [Joass had previously worked as Belcher's assistant 1897-1905].

Belcher was elected an Associate of the Royal Institute of British Architects (ARIBA) in 1879, and a Fellow of the Royal Institute of British Architects (FRIBA) in 1882. He was also President of the Royal Institute of British Architects (PRIBA) from 1904 to 1906) He was a founder member of the Art Workers Guild (AWG) in 1884 and was elected a Royal Academician (RA) in 1909. In 1907 he was awarded the RIBA Royal Gold Medal.

He exhibited frequently at the Royal Academy in London from 1882 to 1913. He also exhibited at the Royal Glasgow Institute of the Fine Arts, and at the Royal Scottish Academy in Edinburgh. He participated in the 3rd (1890) and 6th (1899) exhibitions of the Arts & Crafts Exhibition Society in London.

Belcher lived for many years in London and died in Camberwell, London, on 8 November 1913. His son, <u>Arthur Herbert Belcher</u> (1858-1924) was also an architect.

A biographical file on John Belcher is available on request from the Enquiry Desk, Royal Institute of British Architects Library, London Worked in UK Works

Architectural works by Belcher included the Institute of Chartered Accountants building in Moorgate, London (with A.B. Pite, 1890); Colchester Town Hall, in Colchester, England (with A.B. Pite, 1902); the Birmingham Daily Post building in Fleet Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1902); Guildown Grange in Guildford, Surrey (with J.J. Joass, 1902); Tapeley Park in Devon (with J.J. Joass, 1902); Electra House for the Electra Telegraph Co., in Moorgate, London (with J.J. Joass, 1902-03); additions to Cornbury Park in Oxfordhire (with J.J. Joass, 1902-03); the Royal London Friendly Society building in Finsbury, London (with J.J. Joass, 1904-05); Winchester House in Broad Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1904-05); Ashton Memorial in Williamson Park, Loncaster (with J.J. Joass, 1906); premises for Mappin & Webb in Oxford Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1906-08); 26 and 28 Margaret Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1907-08); the Royal Insurance building in St James's Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1907-08); the Royal Society of Medicine building in Henrietta Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1910); headquarters of the Royal Zoological Society in Regent's Street, London (with J.J. Joass, 1910), Whiteley's building in Queen's Road, London (with J.J. Joass, 1910); Tatmore Place in Hitchin, Hertfordshire, England (with J.J. Joass, 1910); Holy Trinity Church, Kingsway, London (1910-12); 31 Weymouth Street, Marylebone, London (1912); and The Mappin Terraces, London Zoo, Regent's Park, London (1913).

## Bibliography

'Obituary'. RIBA Journal vol. 21, 1914 pp. 50, 55-57, 75-78

'Obituary'. The Builder vol. 105, 14 November 1913 p. 507

'Obituary'. The Builder vol. 105, 21 November 1913 p. 560

'Obituary notice: John Belcher'. Royal Institute of British Architects. Proceedings 2nd series vol. 6, no. 19, 28 August 1890 p. 412

Avery, Derek. Victorian and Edwardian Architecture. London: Chaucer Press, 2003

Bradley-Hole, Kathryn. 'Doing what comes naturally: Stowell Park, Northleach, Gloucestershire'. [On the terraces laid out at Stowell Park by John Belcher in the 1880s] *Country Life vol. 204, no. 20, 19 May 2010 pp. 106-111.* 

Directory of British Architects 1834-1914. Compiled by Antonia Brodie, et al. Volume 1: A-K. London; New York: British Architectural Library, Royal Institute of British Architects/Continuum, 2001

Gray, A. Stuart. Edwardian architecture: a biographical dictionary. *London: Gerald Duckworth & Co., Ltd., 1985* 

Harper, Charles G. 'The Work of John Belcher, architect'. *Architectural Review vol.* 4, 1898 pp. 130-133, 201-206, 237-247, and a supplement of fold-out drawings

Harper, Charles G. 'The work of John Belcher, architect.' *Architectural Review vol.* 4, 1898, pp. 130-133, 201-206, 237-242.

James, J. W. 'The Late John Belcher: a biographical notice'. *RIBA Journal vol. 22,* 1914-15 pp. 75-78

Joass, J. J. 'The work of the late John Belcher, RA'. Royal Institute of British architects Journal Journal vol. 21, 1914 pp. 97-106

Macartney, Mervyn. 'A personal note on the late John Belcher'. *Architectural Review vol. 34, December 1913 pp. 127-128* 

Service, Alastair. 'Belcher and Joass' in Edwardian Architecture and its Origins. Edited by Alastair Service. *London: The Architectural Press Limited, 1975 pp. 310-327* 

Service, Alastair. The Architects of London and their buildings from 1066 to the present. *London: The Architectural Press*, 1979

Service, Alistair. 'John Belcher (1841-1913) and John Joass (1868-1952).' Architectural Review November 1970 pp.282-290

The Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales, Moorgate Place, E. C., John Belcher, architect. *London: Batsford, 1893.* 

Wilson, Tony. "John Belcher: building for the Millennium". Victorian Society Journal 1997, pp. 19-24.

'A [short] personal note on the late John Belcher'. *Architectural Review vol. 34,* 1913 pp.127-128

'Bath town planning scheme: spa, baths and hotel by Belcher & Joass'. *The Builder 1915, pt. 2, p. 459-460.* 

'Electra House, Finsbury' [Designed by John Belcher] *Architectural Review vol. 15,* 1904, pp. 54-59.

'Mappin Terraces at London Zoological Gardens' [Architects: Belcher & Joass]. *The Builder 22 May 1914 pp. 617-622* 

'New premises for the Royal Society of Medicine, London' [Architects: John Belcher and J. J. Joass]. *Architectural Review vol. 31, June 1912 pp. 365-370* 

## Links

- Wikipedia https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John\_Belcher\_%28architect%29
- Website of Bob Speel http://www.speel.me.uk/arch/belcher.htm
- A. B. Pite, 'Belcher, John (1841–1913)', rev. lan Dungavell, Oxford Dictionary of National Biography Online [Subscription service] http://www.oxforddnb.com/view/article/30679
- Dictionary of Scottish Architects 1660-1980

  <a href="https://www.scottisharchitects.org.uk/apex/r/dsa/dsa/architects?session=3966812557732">https://www.scottisharchitects.org.uk/apex/r/dsa/dsa/architects?session=3966812557732</a>

  The Bold of the William William Bold of the Bold
- The Dulwich Society. Who was Who in Dulwich by Ian McInnes John Belcher junior RA (1841-1913) <a href="https://www.dulwichsociety.com/newsletter/winter-2006/john-belcher">https://www.dulwichsociety.com/newsletter/winter-2006/john-belcher</a>
- ART UK <a href="https://artuk.org/discover/artists/belcher-john-18411913">https://artuk.org/discover/artists/belcher-john-18411913</a>
- London Street Views <a href="https://londonstreetviews.wordpress.com/2015/02/02/john-belcher-architect-and-surveyor/">https://londonstreetviews.wordpress.com/2015/02/02/john-belcher-architect-and-surveyor/</a>
- Find a Grave https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/41135010/john-belcher
- Royal Academy <a href="https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/art-artists/work-of-art/frame-for-john-belcher-ra-record-drawing-of-ashton-memorial-lancaster">https://www.royalacademy.org.uk/art-artists/work-of-art/frame-for-john-belcher-ra-record-drawing-of-ashton-memorial-lancaster</a>
- Historic England over 40 records of architectural work by John Belcher https://historicengland.org.uk/sitesearch?searchType=site&search=%22John%20Belcher%
- The Second Website of Bob Speel <a href="http://www.speel.me.uk/arch/belcher.htm">http://www.speel.me.uk/arch/belcher.htm</a>